OA Intergroup minutes
August 11, 2018
Opened with the serenity prayer @ 12:30pm. Agenda and last month’s minutes approved.
Voting members: Sandi, BriAnne, Dick, Art, Bernadette, Cynthia, Barb, Cher, Angie, Mary, Hester, Abbe, Ruth, Liz, Sheila
Treasurer’s Report (Cher): Checking account balance 2450.81. Saving account balance $1,000.97. Mesquite Retreat Donation Fund $39.00. Mesquite Retreat registration fund $1042.08
PIPO report:  Art and Angie will co-chair the committee. They will plan for a Diabetes’s function in October 13, 2018 at Desert Springs hospital.
Board Advisor: Hester is willing and has been voted into the position. 
Retreat in Mesquite report (Barb): November 2-4th, 2018. Registration is open! You can register online at www.lvoa.org  with pay pal. Flyers are going around at your groups. They still need group basket donations for the raffles and other items. There are scholarship fund packs available as well. It will pay for the registration and the room only if $ permits.  For more information contact Barb directly 702-883-8669. Hudson is taking donations for the ways and means committee. Cher will do a workshop on the 4th step and decorations. Cheryl is doing a writing workshop. Liz and Alaina are in charge of welcome packets. Main speaker is confirmed. 
2019 Assembly report (Sheila): We need planning committee and volunteers. Sunset Station is not booking rooms past July. Looking for availability on October 18th and November 15th.  Would like to do a planning committee for August 25th or September 1st. She will send out an email to the volunteers to try to confirm a date.  Please call Sheila for more information 775-209-4005. 
Literature Report (Sandi): Please consider preordering your literature. Call 702-202-0050 ore send email to oalitlady@cox.net. She will arrange to meet you at Intergroup with your order and you can pay for it there. 
New Business: 
World is giving away existing Spanish literature because they are no longer going to print in due to lack of interest. Sandi will order it. We do have to pay postage. Hester will store it at her house. 
The Sunday 1pm meeting is wondering if the suggested donation of $3 is from WSO, or where did it come from. It was stated that this was released by WSO by Hester. It is important to highlight it is just a suggestion. 
We have had about 5 calls from the OA hotline. Dave and Dick have volunteered to be male contacts for the men who call. 

The Tuesday OA Summerlin meetings was a great success. The deposit was put done to hold the same location for next year for July 19-21st, 2019. Motion to table conversation about bring it under the Intergroup. We are asking that they put a presentation together and present it next month. 
Please consider having your group donate a basket or supply to the scholarship fund. See notes under the mesquite retreat for more info. 
If groups want to donate all of their old 12 and 12’s please bring them to Intergroup. We will donate them to local treatment centers and possibly prisons.
Upcoming Events:
[bookmark: _GoBack]Retreat in Mesquite is November 2-4, 2018. Registration is going on now. Register early for $89.00 until October 1st.  Contact Alaina G at 702-436-5558 for more information. 
Next meeting is September 8th, 2018 @ 12:30pm

